
 

 

WestShore Rotary Sunrise May 18, 2017 
 
Attending: Bonnie Keleher, Lew Pilkington, Dave Proudfoot, Hugh Robertson, Doris 
London, Maureen Hobbs, Lorne Olson, Jim tenHove, Russ Lazaruk, Mike Wedekind 
 
President: Lew Pilkington  
O Canada   
Prayer 
 
Thank you to Dave and Hugh for breakfast and set up. 
 

Announcements 
 
1. Saturday, July 8, will be our club’s Annual Induction at Bonnie & Mike Keleher’s home at 3364 

Passage Way, just off of Metchosin Road.  Begins at 3:00 pm.  Potluck and barbeque. 
 

2. Saturday June 10, at the Colwood Golf Club, 7:00 – 9:00 pm Bob Beckett’s Retirement party.  Be 

sure to register online at the Westshore Sunrise Rotary website -  Entry is by donation.  All donations 

go to Haiti Orphanage fund. No tickets or fees.  Tax receipts will be provided for any donation over 

$25.   Go to 
https://www.crsadmin.com/EventPortal/Registrations/PublicFill/EventPublicFill.aspx?evtid=7e18797b-
00ca-4694-a206-4261f82a1b4e  

 
3. Friday, June 9 – Brentwood Rotary club is holding their Lobsterfest at Mary Winspear - $80 pp. 

 
Reports / Updates 
 
Garage Sale for Haiti - $2050 was raised from the garage sale items, hotdog and hamburg sales and 

donations. 

 

President’s Meetings – PETS comments.  There has been some discussion that with the current situation 

at the US borders, that some Canadian Rotary members might be concerned about crossing the border 

for PETS. 

 

Food Rescue  - A lot of work has been done on this.  Fall of 2017, there will be a presentation to our club 

about the project.  Meanwhile, the Victoria Foundation continues to match funds that any club donates 

to the Food Rescue program. 

 

Cleanup after Breakfast at Seniors Centre – We are currently taking one person out of the meeting, 

when we are only 10 to 13 people at any meeting.  Are there other options besides a hot breakfast?  

Open to further discussion. 

 

Gaming Funds Scholarships Presentations – The student recipients have been selected and Lorne and 

Jim will do the presentations for the club at the school graduation ceremonies.  The presentation of the 

cheques will be done at our Thurs, June 15 morning meeting.  All recipients will be invited that morning. 

 

Presentation of other Gaming funds donations –  



 

 

1. Moms and Mentors will be invited for Thursday June 22 to be presented the cheque.  Action: 

Maureen Hobbs to arrange representatives from Moms and Mentors and ask them do a short 

presentation. 

2. Action: Jim tenHove to ask the Salvation Army representative to attend the June 1 Meeting for 

presentation of their donation. 

3. Action: Allan Pederson to contact Pacific Family Services to see who might be available to come 

to one of our meetings (maybe June 8?) to receive their donation.   

 

 

Sergeant of Arms  -  Jim tenHove   

 Superdraw:  Lorne Olson     

Paul Harris: Jim tenHove 

 

 

Meeting adjorned. 


